
 

 
 

NOTICE 
Demolition of Greenhouse Infrastructure 

1529 Union Ave, Ruthven, ON 
 

 
This is to notify the residents in Ruthven, Ontario that the Union Water Supply System 
Inc. (UWSS Inc.) is moving forward with the removal of the greenhouse infrastructure and 
associated warehouse at the property located at 1529 Union Ave. Ruthven, ON.  This 
work is being completed to allow for the construction of a new drinking water reservoir at 
this property.  UWSS Inc. purchased this property in 2021 for this purpose.   
 
UWSS Inc. has retained a greenhouse installation/removal contractor to remove the 
greenhouse infrastructure.  This work will be starting the week of June 24th, 2024, and will 
take approximately 6-7 weeks.  Upon removal of the greenhouses, a demolition contractor 
will be retained to remove the warehouse.  It is anticipated that excavation works for 
construction of the new reservoir will begin in October 2023.  
 
As is typical of demolition/construction works, some noise, dust and increased traffic is to 
be expected.  UWSS Inc. is committed to making sure that residents and businesses near 
the demolition and construction works experience as little disruption as possible. 
 
UWSS Inc. administration will endeavor to keep Ruthven residents and the public at large 
informed on the progress of this reservoir project.  Project updates will be posted regularly 
on our website www.unionwater.ca  
 
Please direct any questions or concerns to info@unionwater.ca .    
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rodney Bouchard 
General Manager & CEO 
Union Water Supply System Inc. 

http://www.unionwater.ca/
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